
SHAIKH CENTRAL SCHOOL ORGANISED INTERSCHOOL ABACUS 

COMPETITION 

 

On 29th October 2022, Interschool ABACUS Competition (Level 1 to Level 4) was hosted at 

Shaikh Central School, Belagavi. 94 Students from 15 schools actively participated in 

this finger moving technique with full zeal for the brainstorming competition. Hard practice and 

self-determination was noticed in every participant in a race against time where all strived to 100% 

accurate. Prize distribution started with the Prayer Song. Vice Principal Higher section Mrs. 

Deepa Doddabhangi introduced the Chief Guest, Mr. Venkata Subbarao. Chief 

Guest, Mr.Venkata Subbarao Kota inaugurated the programme by lightening the 

lamp. Mr.Venkata Subbarao informed that there are no god gifted brains. Every brain can do ‘n’ 

number of calculations in a short time using abacus which is the concept of memory where 

numbers are converted to images. Significance of the day was given by Vice Principal Primary 

section Mrs. Vasundhara Rajput. Presidential remarks were given by Principal Dr. Ratna 

Bendigeri who mentioned that this technique enhances students logical reasoning, memory and 

concentration. Principal declared the winners and Chief Guest gave trophies and certificates to 

all the winners and certificates to all the participants.  

1
st
 Level winners were Ifra Fathima N Khan (I) from Shaikh Central School, Navya Chote (II) 

from Twins Land Primary school, Mohammed Soudagar (III), Shaikh Central school.2
nd
 Level 

winners were Fazlehaque A Shaikh (I) from Shaikh Central School, Sakshi Kadalgi (II) KLE 

International School, Bhumika Patil (III), Kendriya Vidyalaya School. 3
rd
 Level winners were 

Yogita Tanaji More (I) from Shaikh Central School, Atharv Sulebhavkar (II), Angadi 

International School, Soham Sulebhavkar (III), Good Shepherd Central School. 4
th
 Level 

Atharv Sawant(I) from Army Primary School, Rishik Hajare (II), Jain Heritage School, and 

Dhrupad Gouda (III), Kendriya Vidyalaya. Mrs. Jayashree proposed vote of thanks and 

expressed thanks to the management and all the staff for making this event a grand success. 


